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SEPTEMBER 18, 2000

INT. NO. 647-B
BY: Council Members Henry, Foster and Fisher; also Council Member O’Donovan

TITLE:
In relation to four street names, East 21st Street/Kenmore Place, East 22nd Street/Elmore Place, East 23rd Street/Delamere Place and East 24th Street/Mansfield Place, Borough of Brooklyn

INTENT:
This proposed local law would add, through the posting of an additional sign, the names East 21st through East 23rd Streets, between Campus Road and Foster Avenue, and East 24th Street, between Glenwood Road and Foster Avenue, respectively, as East 21st Street/Kenmore Place, East 22nd Street/Elmore Place, East 23rd Street/Delamere Place and East 24th Street/Mansfield Place.

ANALYSIS AND BACKGROUND:


This proposed local law would amend the names of four consecutive Brooklyn streets in order to restore the historical names to each of these streets in tandem with their numerical designation.  The South Midwood Residents’ Association circulated petitions among the residents of these four streets in support of this proposal.  Based upon these petitions, and testimony at a public hearing, Brooklyn Community Board No. 14 voted to support this proposal.

UPDATE:
On June 22, 2000 the Committee on Parks, Recreation, Cultural Affairs and International Intergroup Relations approved Int. No. 647-A by a vote of 8:0:0.  Thereafter, at the request of the sponsor, action by the full Council was deferred and this legislation was returned to Committee for further action.  Int. No. 647-B differs from Int. No. 647-A in that the language indicating that a change in the city map is to be affected has been deleted.
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